
PUBLIC HEALTH AND SAFETY ADVISORY: 

VOLUNTARY PRODUCT RECALL 

In the interest of public health and safety, RWB Michigan LLC, in conjunction with the 
Cannabis Regulatory Agency, is conducting a voluntary recall of vapes offered for sale in 
the Michigan market. 

Various flavors of Platinum Vape brand vape cartridges contained Medium Chain 
Triglyceride Chain (MCT) oil and should not be consumed. 

RWB Michigan LLC has identified sales locations that have this product in their inventory 
and are working with stores to retrieve and dispose of any recalled product in stock. 

Sales locations have posted signs advising consumers to return this product to the sales 
location it was purchased from or dispose of it. 

Platinum Vape flavors affected by this voluntary recall include Garlic Cookie, Blazing Blue 
Cheese, Banana Candy, and Grape Valley Kush. 

 

Consumers who purchased these four flavors of Platinum Vapes any time after March 4, 
2024 should check the Metrc Tag number of the package label and compare it to the 
recalled Metrc Tag numbers found on the CRA website here. 

This information is also accessible by scanning this QR code: 

https://www.michigan.gov/cra/voluntary-recall-information---rwb


 

Consumers with a recalled vape should return it to the sales location from where it was 
purchased or dispose of it safely. 

Consumers who have experienced adverse reactions after using these products should 
report their symptoms and product use to their healthcare providers. Consumers are 
encouraged to also report any adverse reactions to marijuana product to the CRA via the 
Adverse Reaction Form or by phone at 517-284-8599. 

A licensee who becomes aware of any adverse reactions to a marijuana product must 
notify the CRA and enter the information into METRC within one business day. 

https://www.michigan.gov/cra/-/media/Project/Websites/cra/Operational-Support-Section/Adverse-Consumer-Reaction-Form-FINAL.pdf?rev=6cc0efc9c60748f9a37081f0d7bf8e51&hash=85FDBFA282294E79A7E5DA88BC0F6DE8

